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Sullivan legislative district lines to change by 2015 vote

Population shifts in county

By Leonard Sparks Times Herald-Record
Published: 2:00 AM - 02/19/12 
MONTICELLO — Sullivan County's nine legislative districts will be redrawn before the 2015 Legislature elections according to population changes under the 2010 census.

Five of the nine legislative districts fall outside the acceptable range of deviation from the target population for each district, Lynda Levine, director of Real Property Tax Services, told the Legislature's Executive Committee on Thursday.

"When you make an adjustment to one district, there's a ripple and effect and it causes all others to be altered," Levine said.

Sullivan's 2010 population stood at 76,768, excluding prisoners and the Sullivan and Woodbourne correctional facilities. The ideal size for each legislative district should be a population of 8,474, Levine said. Three districts — the 3rd, 5th and 7th — are below the acceptable 5 percent deviation from that number, while the 4th and 8th are above the 5 percent deviation.

"This way, it gives people who are intending to run an idea of what their district will look like," she said.

The county last redrew its lines after the 2000 census. It paid consultants about $20,000 to work with the Board of Elections, the county attorney's office and Real Property.

"Having someone who does this wasn't a tremendous amount of money, and it created a little objectivity to the process," said Legislator Jonathan Rouis.

Times Herald-Record  Page 1 of 1

[image: image1.png]